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MAC Calendar - MAC wǕtaka  

 

MAC Sports - MAC hǕkinakina   

 See Jacky at the Sports Hub for more details (sports@mtaspiring.school.nz)  

17 - 18 November  Otago SS junior volleyball tournament, Dunedin 

21 November  Otago PS Athletics, Dunedin (postponement 23 November) 

22 November   COPPSA Orienteering, Queenstown 

1 - 3 December  NZSS Athletics, Hastings 

3 - 8 December   Get 2 Go Challenge Finals, Great Barrier Island 

10 December  Gore Pony Club SS teams show jumping, Gore 
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MAC Achievements & Activities - Whakatutuki o MAC 

USEFUL LINKS: 

Mount Aspiring College Website:   http://www.mtaspiring.school.nz/ 

Mount Aspiring College Kamar Portal:  http://kamar.mtaspiring.school.nz 

Mount Aspiring College Facebook:    https://www.facebook.com/mountaspiringcollege 

Mount Aspiring College Sportshub Facebook https://www.facebook.com/macsportshub/  

Mount Aspiring College Outdoor Pursuits: http://op.mtaspiring.school.nz/ 

 Term 4  16 October - 8 December   

Week 6  Tuesday 21 November  Board of Trustees Meeting, Board Room, 6.00 pm 

  Thursday 22 November   Senior Award Ceremony Rehearsal, 1.00 pm   

  Friday 24 November   Senior Award Ceremony 

Week 7  Thursday 30 November   Junior Award Ceremonies  

  Friday 1 December  Year 6 Orientation morning 

Week 8  4 - 7 December  Year 10 Camps 

  4 - 8 December   Junior Activity Week 

  Friday 8 December   Last Day of Term 4 

  Friday 15 December  Office closed until Monday 22 January 2018 

Contents:  

 

MAC Achievements  

& Activities 

MAC Opportunities 

MAC Notices 

MAC Dates 

MAC Sports   

Community Notices  

& Advertisements 

 

 

TRIATHLON EVENT DATES 2018 

15 February: Otago Secondary School Championships, Wanaka, 

www.challenge-wanaka.com 

(Note: this used to be held in Cromwell, but is now part of 

Challenge Wanaka, to be held on the Thursday before Challenge) 

4 March: South Island Secondary School Championships, 

Oamaru, www.sporty.co.nz/oamarumultisportclub 

18- 20 March: NZ Schools Festival of Triathlon, Nelson, 

nzschoolstri2018.co.nz 

25 March: Otago Triathlon Championships, Macandrew Bay, 

www.dunedintriclub.co.nz 

23 September: Otago Duathlon Championships,                           

Mosgiel, www.dunedintriclub.co.nz  
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Kia ora koutou 

This week's 

beautiful weather 

is a reminder that 

we all live in a 

wonderful part of 

the world and we 

should definitely 

make the most of 

this stimulating 

and magnificent 

environment. 

The senior students are well into their exams and all reports are 

that everything is running smoothly. The junior students have 

responded very positively to the restrictions on the campus due to 

both the exams and the building projects. 

At this week's assembly we celebrated with over forty Year 7-10 

students who have achieved personal milestones in music, 

athletics and service. Included were three students - Jessie 

McKenzie, Sam Porter and Bradley Gendall -  who were 

congratulated for their contribution to Kapa Haka. The MAC Kapa 

Haka group has performed with distinction at many community 

events in 2017 and as a college we are very proud of their efforts. 

Jessie was recognized as a great leader especially for her 

knowledge and understanding of music.  Sam was acknowledged 

for his consistently great attitude in Kapa Haka and Bradley for his  

enthusiasm to learn and improve. Ka pai Ǿ mahi!   

The first of our three Award Ceremonies occurs next week when 

we celebrate with our Year 11-13 students. A reminder of our 

rehearsal expectation features below. We will also offer a creche for families in 

the North Block for all three ceremonies with students offering supervision, 

games and possibly a movie. It would certainly assist us if you could indicate via 

an email or a phone call to the office if you want your child or children to be 

looked after. 

I warmly invite families and 

friends of the college to join 

us as we celebrate student 

success. 

Have a wonderful week and 

go the All Whites this 

afternoon in Lima. 

Wayne Bosley 

JUNIOR SPORTS ACADEMY 

APPLICATIONS 

Applications for the 2018 Junior Sports Academy for Year  

9 ï 11 students are now open until Friday 2 December. 

Forms are being emailed out to parents, are on the MAC 

website and hard copies can be collected from the MAC 

office. 

This yearôs programme created opportunities for the 

young athletes to get together with like minded peers; 

gain information and guidance in generic areas, such as 

nutrition, core strength, mental skills, rest and recovery, 

public speaking, reacting under pressure, etc and used 

local expertise to inspire and support these Year 9, 10 and 

11 athletes. 

The programme involves three or four sessions per term, 

an overnight camp and foci on both theoretical and 

practical sessions of a general nature.   

For further information, please contact working group 

member, Diana Schikker:  s.d.schikker@xtra.co.nz 

ATHLETICS SUCCESS 

Over forty students competed at the Central Otago 

Primary Schools athletics champs last week. Staff 

were impressed by the Year 7 and 8 students and 

the way they encouraged others, organised 

themselves and helped man the high jump. The 

event is a qualifier for the Otago champs, but only 

the top two individuals in each age group go through. Congratulations to the MAC students (pictured) who 

qualified as individuals and will be representing the College in Dunedin: 

High jump: Scarlett Edwards. 

Discus: Amelia Young.   

Long jump: Taane Bayce-Horsley: Thomas Benson, Louis 

McCutcheon, Pippa Raffills.  
 

A special mention to 2 students who qualified in several 

events:  

Scarlett Norman: High jump, Long jump, shot put and 

discus. 

Jack Timu: High jump, discus and hurdles. 

Three relay teams also qualified and include most of these                                                                                 

students. Other relay team members were: 

Hayley Ambrose, Pyper Arnold, Jasmine Edwards, Estelle                                                                           

Gellatly, Xion Lippe, Will Scurr, Niamh Townsend.  

Best of luck to those of you travelling to the Otago champs                                                                                            

next week. 

BIKE WANAKA GRANT 

Last chance to submit your application by 

Friday 17 November. 

The link for the application form is on Bike 

Wanakaôs facebook page.    

2018 SPORTS CALENDAR 

The NZ Secondary Schools Sports Council (NZSSSC) events calendar 

is now available at http://www.nzsssc.org.nz/events-1/event-calendar 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE REGARDING SCHOOL EMAIL ACCOUNTS FOR ALL 

2017 SCHOOL LEAVERS 

All school leavers will lose their school gmail account when they leave.   

If the school email account (ie surnameinitial@mtaspiring.school.nz) has been used as the studentôs main 

email address and contains important emails regarding future courses, NCEA, etc please make sure that 

these emails are forwarded to their future personal email address before the end of term. Otherwise these 

emails will be lost FOREVER.   

Also remember to let contacts know of your change of email. 
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MINDFULNESS (ñ.bò) AT MAC 

A further update on Year 10 mindfulness 

lessons.  

Week 5: Being Here Now.                                   

From reacting to responding 

The objectives are: 

To explain how óautopilotô prevents us from 

being alive and awake to our experience in the 

here and now. 

 Å To learn to appreciate and savour the 

pleasant.  

Å To learn how to respond rather than react to 

the unpleasant. 

 Å To learn how a .b can quickly bring our 

attention into the here and now, and help us to 

respond rather than react to what is difficult. 

Carol Bradley 

END OF YEAR PROCEDURES 
 

CLEARANCE FORMS  

Senior students have all been issued with a 

clearance / leavers form.  It is compulsory for all 

senior students to complete this document and 

return it to the college office by Tuesday 21 

November, but the sooner the better!   
 

ISSUE OF MAGAZINES  

During the exam period students should return text 

books to the library or office as soon as they have 

finished with them.  The college magazine will be 

distributed to the senior students (eldest child in 

each family) next Thursday 23 November, after the 

awards ceremony practice.  Extra copies of the 

magazine can be ordered at a cost of $10.  

Students in Years 7-10 will be issued slightly later this 

term.  
 

LEAVING SCHOOL - JUNIOR STUDENTS 

Please let us know if your child is not returning to 

MAC next year -  a leaving form needs to be 

completed. 
 

 CANTEEN AND PHONE 

As the end of the term is approaching please note 

that there will be no more  phone or canteen tabs - 

make sure that your child has a small amount of 

change with them at all times.   Canteen orders 

should be placed before school or at interval.  There 

will be a small amount of food available (less choice 

than usual) for those who donôt pre-order.  
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ACCESSING THE SECTION HYPERLINKS IN THIS NEWSLETTER 

NOTE:  This newsletter is saved in Adobe Acrobat.  If you would like to take advantage of the 

newsletter section hyperlinks you will probably need to read the document using Adobe Acrobat reader.  

If you would like to install a free Adobe Acrobat Reader here are a couple of links which may be useful: 

PC or Laptop: https://get.adobe.com/reader/ 

iPhone/Apple iOS: https://appsto.re/nz/Cxy-B.i 

Apps ï Google Playstore: https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.adobe.reader 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǊŀŜǿȅƴϪǎƻǘƘŜȅŎŀƴΦƻǊƎ 

YEAR 6 ORIENTATION DAY AT MAC 

Friday 1 December, 9.00 am - 12 noon  

 All enquiries to 443 0499 

UPDATING SCHOOL RECORDS    

 Please let us know if your family has recently had a 

change of contact details (phone / cell / address) or 

if your child has developed a medical condition of 

which we should be aware.   

 To update please call us on  

443 0499 or email: shersonm@mtaspiring.school.nz  

2018 TERM DATES 

Term 1:  30 January - 13 April 

            Waitangi Day: 6 February 

            Otago Anniversary: 26 March  

         Easter: 30 March - 3 April  

Term 2:  30 April  - 6 July 

      Queenôs Birthday : 4 June 

Term 3:  23 July - 28 September 

Term 4:  15 October - 13 December 

      Labour Day: 22 October 

ACTIVE TRANSPORT WANAKA 

Two events in One: Draft Masterplan Reveal and  Guest Speaker 

Thurs 30 November: 7:15 pm to 8.45 pm, Lake Wanaka Centre 

A committed group of locals have been designing a comprehensive cycling and walking network for urban 

Wanaka. Please join us to review the draft masterplan and give your feedback.  

Also hear from guest speaker Tyler Golly, a Canadian expert in getting communities collaborating on urban 

transportation challenges.  "Safe travel options are critical to our success in building great communities". 

Brought to you by Bike Wanaka, UCTT, Wanaka Community Board, Wanaka Primary School, Holy Family 

School, Hawea Flat School and Mt Aspiring College. 

Any questions in the meantime can be sent to members@bikewanaka.org.nz 

MAC MUSIC PERFORMANCE 

Next week Robert Glenn (the musician who recently 

gave the college music department the Fender Strat) is 

putting on a fundraiser for our department. The concert 

will be outside Kai Whakapai from 4:30 pm today.    

MAC students will be performing and Robert will be 

raffling off prizes from local businesses. 

PRACTICE FOR SENIOR AWARDS 

CEREMONY 

Thursday 23 November 

A reminder that all students in Years 11 - 13 are 

expected to attend the Prizegiving practice which will 

take place at 1.00 pm on Thursday afternoon  

(meeting by the climbing rock outside the gym).  

Any students who are unable to make either event 

should email shersonm@mtaspiring.school.nz           

to give their apologies.  

MAC MAGAZINE 

 Extra copies of the MAC Magazine can be 

requested at the college office for a cost of $10.   

Please place your order as soon as possible.   

YEAR 8 SOAR COMPETITION 

Pictured above and right are the joint winning 

poster creations made by 8RN and 8WT.  Each 

class was given ninety minutes to create a poster 

around our SOAR values (Self, Others, Attitude, 

Respect) and every student 

and teacher had to participate. 

Thanks to Ms Johnstone who 

was the judge.   

YEAR 7 VOLUNTEERING UPDATE 

Thanks to all those who participated in the pet food drive this term as part of year 7sô student volunteer army 

action. We received over 37kgs of pet food as well as some kitty litter, which we have donated to the local animal 

shelter. This was a great student led initiative and wouldn't be possible without your support. Ella Miles supplied 

8kgs of food and Kate Beaton supplied 5.3kgs of food, winning themselves canteen vouchers.  

FAIR TRADE BAKE SALE 

Wednesday 22 November in the quad 

Team Green members are baking delicious brownies, truffles, 

biscuits and muffins all containing at least one fair trade 

ingredient, sugar, cocoa, chocolate or banana. There will even be sherbet!  

Fairtrade is about stable prices, decent working conditions and the 

empowerment of farmers and workers around the world. 

If you want to contribute, bring your baking - with at least one fair-trade 

ingredient - in the library office Wednesday morning. Please state the 

ingredients.  

Bring some cash for yummy treats that also help the producers and MAC solar panels fund. 

TEAM GREEN  

Calling all old Mobile Phones to help Sustainable 

Coastlines look after NZôs waterways. 

 It would be great if you could 

have one last rummage around 

in your drawers and toy boxes 

and bring into the College 

Library any unwanted mobile 

phones before the holidays. 

Phones collected are being 

refurbished thus reusing 

precious metals and protecting 

the environment from hazardous toxic substances. 

BE YOU! 

Over the weekend, the Wanaka Alcohol 

Group launched their BU Dance 

performance. This is the first time they 

believe, a flash mob has promoted 

valuable messages to an audience in 

such an interactive way. 

The BU Dance performance is an 

initiative the Wanaka Alcohol Group has 

been working on in partnership with local 

individuals and organisations to promote 

youth messages in the endeavors to 

reduce alcohol related harm in the 

Wanaka community. 

We encourage students and parents to  

Click, Like and Share:       

https://www.facebook.com/

WAGWanakaAlcoholGroup/ 

It is a clever six minute piece of work on 

many levelsé. upbeat, visually busy, 

creative and informative. Enjoy. 

 

AWARD CEREMONIES 

Senior Award Ceremony 

Years 11-13: Friday 24 November, 7.00 pm.  
 

Junior Award Ceremonies 
 

Years 7 - 8: Thursday 30 November, 2.00 pm 
 

Years 9 - 10: Thursday 30 November, 5.30 pm 

a¦{L/ {¦//9{{ - {ŜŜ ōŜƭƻǿ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ 

MUSIC SUCCESS 

Congratulations to the following students who                                                          

gained some great results in their Trinity College                                               

music exams last week: 
 

Tana Hansen: Grade 2 clarinet   

Lauren Rimmer: Grade 3 flute 

Maude Rogers: Grade 2 classical guitar  

Hazel Murray: Grade 1 piano  

Jed Jones-Long: Grade 6 piano  

Matilda Metcalfe: Merit in grade 1 piano  

Izzy Percy: Merit in grade 1 piano  

Jack Culshaw: Merit in grade 1 piano  

Josephine Plimmer: Merit in grade 2 piano 

Dylan Rimmer: Merit in grade 2 clarinet   

Kimiya Byrne: Merit in grade 3 clarinet   

Tiffany Johnston: Distinction in grade 1 saxophone  

Seth Carleton: Distinction in grade 3 violin   

Estelle Norman: Grade 6 piano and merit in grade 3 clarinet   

Lillian Eastwood: Merit in grade 3 flute and merit in grade 1 piano  

Kahu Nepia: Merit in grade 6 piano and 

distinction in grade 3 jazz saxophone   

We are very proud of all of these students and                                              

everyone else who sat their music exams.  

BRIGHT SPARK! 

Congratulations to Year 12 

student Josh Rogan who has recently been announced as a finalist in the senior engineering category of the 

ASB Bright Sparks national technology and innovation competition. Josh created a motorised camera slider, 

enabling a camera to smoothly glide across rods to capture images.  Although camera sliders already exist, they 

are expensive to buy and judges were impressed that Josh had created one for a fraction of the price.   

Check out the following link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=183&v=N0MAyffFYMs  

 

 

All books are due back on Wednesday 22nd November. 

Students and parents will receive regular emails of books to 

return. 

No more borrowing sorry. Use the town library to quench 

your reading thirst. 

Florence Micoud, Kaitiakipukapuka ~ Librarian                

Have you lost anything 
recently? Have you checked   
for it in the lost property bin?   

JOB OPPORTUNITY FOR STUDENT IN YEAR 11 OR 12 

Wanaka Lakeview Holiday Park have two receptionist positions available over the summer holidays (four - five 
shifts per week per person), starting after the exams. After the holidays there would still be the opportunity of   
two - four shifts per week (either after school or in the weekend). The preference for Year 11 or 12 students is 
because they will be available next year. Interested? Email manager@wanakalakeview.co.nz 

ORIENTEERING 

There will be 3 more sessions this term: 

Tuesday, 21 November 2017: 6pm at Lismore 

Park outside Mount Aspiring College main 

entrance. 

https://maptalk.co.nz/events/event.cfm?e=4770 

Tuesday, 28 November 2017 : Meet 6pm at the 

Hawea River swing bridge. 

https://maptalk.co.nz/events/event.cfm?e=4771 

Tuesday, 5 December 2017  : Meet 6pm at the 

Hawea River swing bridge. 

https://maptalk.co.nz/events/event.cfm?e=4772 

For more information www.orienteering.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

College A netball 
coach wanted 
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443 0499 x 803   ~  ashtonv@mtaspiring.school.nz 

Mount Aspiring Netball Club 
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